FOX RUN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Annual Meeting Minutes

January 15, 2013
By: John K. Copeland, Secretary

Call to Order:


The Annual Meeting of the Fox Run Homeowners Association was held on the Copeland porch at 1440 S.W. 25th Lane.  The meeting was called to order by Joseph Hornberger at 7:14 p.m.
Attendees (Board Members present):

Mike Nielsen

Joseph Hornberger

Scott Marcum

Brian Ridgely

John Copeland

Danielle Copeland

(Members at Large present)

Jerry Brinkman

Debbie Brinkman

John Adams

Diane Marcum

John Copeland made a motion to approve the Minutes from the December 1, 2012 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Joseph Hornberger and passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:

Scott Marcum reported that the checking account has a present balance of $18,476.55 which included a deposit of $5,828.00 made today.  The (former) savings account, or other account, had a balance of $15,492.45.

Scott Marcum stated that Rhett Keene had overpaid his dues by $2.50.  John Copeland made a motion to refund the $2.50, which was seconded by Joseph Hornberger and passed unanimously.


Scott Marcum stated that there were fifteen lots which had not paid, however, three checks were received today, making the total unpaid twelve lots.


John Copeland advised the Board that Sheila McLaughlin had delivered a cashier’s check in the amount of $620.00 for the 2012/2013 dues.  Based upon the fact that the previous dues and attorneys’ fees had not been paid, John Copeland made a motion to have The Association counsel send the check back to the McLaughlins.  Said motion was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed unanimously.


Scott Marcum stated that he had received a check in the amount of $402.50 to pay the dues on the Marcinkus Lot (Lot 33).  A letter came with the check stating that the Special Assessment in the amount of $200.00 would be paid in six equal payments.  Scott Marcum stated that the first $34.00 payment had been made.  Joseph Hornberger moved that we table approval of this payment plan until the next meeting, which was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed unanimously.


The Officer elections were then held.  Rhett Keene was elected President for the coming year; Joseph Hornberger was elected Vice President for the coming year; Scott Marcum was elected Treasurer for the coming year; and John Copeland was elected Secretary for the coming year.


New Business:  


Scott Marcum discussed the $625.00 bill he received from Shoreline Landscaping.  This was for two months together with a $25.00 late charge.  The Invoice also included trimming the front trees, which the Association had done on its own on December 1, 2012.  The Board decided to pay $465.00 toward this Invoice which was calculated by deducting the $25.00 late fee together with the $135.00 The Association paid to trim the front trees.  The Board directed John Copeland to send a letter to Shoreline explaining the deductions.


It was discussed and adopted that Fox Run would have a Landscaping Committee to monitor the maintenance of the common areas.  Danielle Copeland was elected as the Chairperson.  Brian Ridgely, Debbie Brinkman, and Diane Marcum were also unanimously elected to the Committee.


Danielle Copeland stated that the Fox Run website had been shut down.  Danielle Copeland would check into setting up a new website.  Joseph Hornberger moved that The Association purchase an extra hard drive, which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.


Joseph Hornberger gave an update on the pillowcase burglaries.  The crime information will be posted on the new website.


Mike Nielsen brought up that Lot 11 had an F-250 habitually parked in the street.  Brian Ridgely made a motion to send a letter to the owners that vehicles cannot be parked in streets, which was seconded by Joseph Hornberger and passed unanimously.


Joseph Hornberger had to leave the meeting.


John Copeland brought up the Hall lien.  The Association attorney stated that they had not received the signed lien back from the Board.  Mike Nielsen and John Copeland stated that they had not seen the lien.  John Copeland will answer the email to get another copy of the lien.

The Board determined that all Members would help take down the front entry Christmas lights at 10:30 a.m. on Saturday, January 19, 2013.  

Next Meeting:


It was determined that the next meeting would be held February 21, 2013 at the Copeland porch at 7:00 p.m.  

Adjournment:


At 9:29 p.m., Mike Nielsen made a motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.
